
On a recent hike with my family, I came across a beautiful manmade dam 

(pictured). Admiring this structure, I was struck by the similarities between the 

flow of the water across the dam and the steady decline into evil that is 

represented in our culture.

The flow of the water reminded me of the flow of the culture, a strong undercurrent, 

pulling one direction, starting gentle and harmless but descending into something much more treacherous.

The influences around us seem innocent at first; fun and playful, like the top of the dam where the water ripples 

gently across the surface. Yet, evil sneaks in subtly. Today’s mothers are encouraged to terminate pregnancies that 

do not align with their plans and expectations. Even the womb is no longer a safe place for our children.

This decline continues into toddlerhood and early childhood. Preschool and elementary schools, like the womb, 

are supposed to be a natural and safe place for children to grow and thrive; but no longer. Just this month, several 

reports have been released of books found in public school libraries across the nation, so graphic in nature that 

they are considered pornographic.

In one of the boldest Satanic assaults on our children yet, After School Satan Clubs, hosted by the Satanic Temple, 

are targeting schools that host Good News Clubs across the nation. The main purpose of these Satan Clubs is to 

teach against what is preached at Good News Clubs, allowing children to “create their own truth” based on science 

and rationalism. They have applied to enter school districts in ten states, most recently in Eastern Pennsylvania.

No longer is the flow of our culture delicate and harmless. Satan is no longer subtle in his approach. From the 

moment of conception to the age of ten, children in America are bombarded morally, intellectually, and spiritually. 

According to Scripture, this is only the beginning.

“…the god of this world hath blinded the minds of them which believe not, lest the light of the glorious gospel 

of Christ, who is the image of God, should shine unto them…” (2 Corinthians 4:4).

We do not share these things to discourage you, but to call you to action. Our children are under attack like never 

before. The days are evil, and the time is short! Now more than ever, believers must rally together to share the 

Gospel with the children of our nation before it is too late.  

 

CEF of Eastern Pennsylvania, Inc. is resolute on this mission to share hope and truth with the world. We thank 

you for joining us in response to God’s call to reach our children for Jesus Christ. Thank you for volunteering in 

evangelistic programs, financially supporting our missionaries, and storming Heaven with prayers on behalf of the 

children of our nation. Now more than ever, will you join us in fervent prayer, asking God to raise up new laborers, 

volunteers, and financial partners to help us continue this mission? 
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